Good afternoon,

Please note that out of an overabundance of caution, and after communication with the Secretary of State's office, the Vermont Democratic Party is re-issuing its call to reorganization with a new date of September 12, 2025. I have included text below. I am sorry for the confusion, and if you have any questions, please don't hesitate to reach out to me:

Amanda Kay Gustin
Vice Chair, Vermont Democratic Party
agustin@vtdemocrats.org
(802) 261-0465

To the Vermont Democratic Party (VDP) State Committee, VDP Executive Committee, Vermont Democratic County Committee and Democratic Town Committee Chairs, and Vermont Town Clerks:

As Chair of the Vermont Democratic Party, it is my honor to formally notify you that the Vermont Democratic Party's town reorganization caucuses will be held on Friday, September 12, 2025.  Democratic Town Committees are instructed to schedule their reorganization caucuses on that date. If a town committee does not hold a reorganization caucus on that date, they may cure the failure to reorganize by following the procedures laid out in 17 VSA 2306, which instruct three voters of the town to organize a town committee by following the same procedures as laid out for a reorganization caucus.

We look forward to a strong party reorganization as we build our grassroots momentum.  Our work during reorganization is essential to our values, and to strengthening our presence in every town in Vermont so we can keep making life better for all Vermonters.

If you have any questions, please reach out to me, Vermont Democratic Party Vice Chair Amanda Gustin (agustin@vtdemocrats.org) or to Vermont Democratic Party Executive Director May Hanlon (mhanlon@vtdemocrats.org).

Sincerely,

Jim
James Ramsey
Interim Chair
Vermont Democratic Party
jramsey@vtdemocrats.org

